
My year as TARC President is 
about over.  It has been a great 
experience and a lot of fun.  I 
am especially thankful for the 
chance to be more involved in 
the many TARC activities.  It 
has made Ham radio a lot more enjoyable for me 
this year.  I have also learned a lot as a result of 
the many excellent presentations we have had.           

I would like to congratulate the new TARC 
officers for 2009. I wish them well and hope 
they will have as much fun as I have had this 
past year. As past President, I will provide my 
support and assistance when needed.       

Hal N5JLL s use of D-Star to introduce 
Amateur radio to students at Tarver Elementary 
School was a great idea and use of Ham radio 
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At Our Next Meeting 

December 2008 

Dec. 11 is the date for 
TARC s annual holiday 
dinner and awards pro-
gram. The cost is $5 
per person for an ex-
quisite meal, musical 
entertainment, and the 
awards presentations. 
Reservations are re-
quired. Contact the 
president or treasurer 
today to commit to at-
tend, or use the form 
on p. 3. Join us on Dec. 
11 at 7:00 p.m. at Wild-
flower Country Club in 
Temple.    

Thanks for the Mem ories ; 
Holiday Party Set for Dec. 1 1 
The Prez Sez

 

TARC Christmas Party 
December 11, 2008    7:00 p.m. 

Wildflower Country Club  Temple 
RESERVATION REQUIRED  
Use the form on page 3 to reserve 

your places now.  Must be received by 
Dec. 8.  

I t s Holiday Party Tim e, Dec. 1 1 

http://www.tarc.org
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...N5TFK says Temple s 
annual Christmas parade is 
set for Monday, Dec. 1. 
Watch the TARC E-mail 
reflector and monitor the 
Monday night nets on .82 for 
your marching orders.  

...Thanks again to Tom 
Olsen AE5AP, Dave Jor-
dan NU5L, and Oscar 
Houser KD5DGJ for serving 
as this year s officer nomi-
nating committee. Job well 
done.   

...TARC Christmas Party
remember that it will be Dec. 
11. Mark your calendar. 
RESERVATION RE-
QUIRED. Use the form on 
page 3 to reserve your 
places now.  Must be re-
ceived by Dec. 8.  

We have changed the 
distribution of TARC Bulle-
tin. Some members read an 
online digital edition in pdf 
format. If you need a printed 
copy, notify John KE5C or 
Mike WA5EQQ.  

...Most weekdays and Sat-
urdays, area hams meet for 
coffee at McDonalds at IH-
35 and Adams Ave. from 
9:30 to 11:00 a.m. Everyone 
is invited, so come on by 
and add your 2-cents worth. 

...Dates to Remember: Our 
spring HamEXPO! is April 
17-18 09. Mark your calen-
dar now.  

...TARC Net 

 

Mondays at 
7 p.m. on 146.820  MHz (PL 
123.0). Get the net habit.    

...See you at the Christmas 
Party on Dec. 11. Happy 
Holidays! 

 
KEY CLICKS 

FROM THE 

ARMADILLO 

resources. My wife teaches at an International 
Baccalaureate Elementary school in Killeen, 
and I told her about the Ham radio demonstra-
tion involving contacts with international sta-
tions. She has already asked if this could be 
done at her school. I would also like to thank 
Steve NU5D, Steve KE5KLV, Mike 
WB5PBS, and Paul N5NIR for their support 
of this very worthy project. I hope TARC can 
support more of these in the future. One or 
more of these students may become the future 
of Ham radio.       

For those of you involved in storm spot-
ting, Saturday, 6 December is National Sky-
warn Day. Keep an eye out for information for 
participating locally. As we start the New 
Year, it brings the preparation time for severe 
storms in Central Texas. Skywarn training for 
Bell County is currently planned to be held 
again at CTC (same place as last year) on Sat-
urday, 21 March 2009. Mark your calendars 
now and plan to attend. 

      Please remember that our December meet-
ing and holiday dinner will be the second 
Thursday in December (Dec. 11). I am look-
ing forward to seeing all of you there. 

(Continued from page 1) 

The Prez Sez 

Congratulations to TARC s newly elected 
officers for 2009, chosen by unanimous con-
sent at the Nov. 6 club meeting. The new 
officers are as follows:  

President: Cliff Williams, KE5CTW 

Vice President: Jim Kennedy, WU5E 

Secretary: Al Howe, N5AWH 

Treasurer: Dale Duke, W5DUK 

Director: Darwin Geiselbrecht, 
K5DOA three year term 

Director (Past President): John Hobson, 
WD5BFS one year term  

     Remaining on the board are Steve 
Bosshard, NU5D (one year left in his term), 
and Myron Mesecke, N5TFK (two years left 
in his term).  
      Leaving the board are Tom Olsen, 
AE5AP, after serving one year as Past Presi-
dent, and Mike LeFan, WA5EQQ, after a 
three year term.        

One of the nice things about TARC is 
that we are able to spread the leadership and 
work roles throughout the organization, said 
Tom AE5AP, chairman of this year s nomi-
nating committee. This makes for fresh new 
ideas, yet might incur a bit of a learning 
curve for the new crew.

        

[The new officers] are enthusiastic, 
energetic, and willing to lead this fine or-
ganization in 2009, said AE5AP.  

New Officers 
Ready for 2009 

Wilma R. Bumpus, age 80, of Temple died 
Tuesday, Oct. 28, 2008 in a local hospital. A 
memorial service was held Nov. 1 at Scanio-
Harper Funeral Chapel.  
      Wilma was born Oct. 10, 1928 in Tulsa, 
Okla. She grew up in Conway, Ark., and mar-
ried Floyd Bumpus there on Feb. 2, 1947. 
They have lived in Temple for the past 14 
years. She was a member of Oak Park United 
Methodist Church, Temple Garden Club, New-
comers Club, and TARC. She was a Ham with 
the call of N5ELW.  

      Survivors include her husband, Floyd 
Bumpus, N5EL, of Temple, son David Bum-
pus, N6EL, and wife, Bonnie of Belton, two 
daughters, three grandchildren, and other fam-
ily members.   

      Jean Skelton, 81, of Belton died Saturday, 
Oct. 25, in a Temple hospital. She was the wife 
of Don Skelton, W5JEH. Don is a long-time 
member of TARC. Services for Jean Skelton 
were held at Dossman Funeral Home in Bel-
ton. 

Amateur Radio

 

Ham it up! 

N5 EL and W 5 JEH Suffer Recent Losses 
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Please reserve __________ (how many?) spaces for me at a cost of $5.00 each for 
TARC s Holiday Dinner on Thursday, December 11, 2008, at 7:00 p.m., at Wild-
flower Country Club in Temple.  Amount enclosed $_________. 

I understand that this reservation fee is NOT refundable.   

Name ________________________________________  Callsign _____________  

Telephone ___________________________  E-mail ________________________  

Signature __________________________________  Date ___________________ 

TARC Christmas Party Reservation    December 11, 2008 

Complete and mail with payment to  TARC Christmas Party, P.O. Box 616, Temple, TX 
76503. Must be received by Dec. 8. Make checks payable to TARC.  

Dec. 11 at 7:00 p.m. is the time for 
the 2008 edition of TARC s an-
nual holiday dinner and awards 
program. Club members, family 
and friends are invited to attend. 
The mood is nice, semi-dressy. 

     The cost is $5 per person for 
the exquisite meal, musical enter-
tainment, and awards presenta-
tions. Reservations are required. 
We must turn in a relatively accu-
rate head count of attendees to fa-
cilitate food preparation.  

      Contact the president or treas-
urer today to commit to attend, or 
use the form above to send in your 
reservation. Do that today. The 
deadline is Dec. 8. 

      Join us on Dec. 11 at 7:00 p.m. 
at Wildflower Country Club, 4902 
Wildflower Lane, in Temple (see 
map).  

TARC s Annual Holiday Dinner is Dec. 1 1 

4902 Wildflower Lane 



 

Did you see KI5M s shack on page 3 of October s Bulletin? 
What does YOUR shack look like? Is it grand? Or maybe 
you can carry it in your shirt pocket?  

       No matter, because the rest of us would like to see it and 
you. So, send your digital picture to TARC Bulletin at mle-
fan@vvm.com and we will share those photos. Be sure to 
include you full name, callsign, and a description of the radio 
gear pictured. If there is a lot of equipment in the photo, at 
least identify the major items.       

Get out your camera now! We re eager to see you.  
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Temple Amateur Radio Club, Inc. 
P.O. Box 616 
Temple, TX  76503 

First Class Mail 

Address Label 

Temple Amateur 
Radio Club meets the 
first Thursday of each 
month from 7:00 -9:00 
p.m., at the Church of 
Christ in Western 
Hills, 210 N. General 
Bruce Dr., in Temple
across I -35 from Star-
bucks Coffee . 
Refreshments are 
served, and guests are 
invited and welcome! 

 

A National  
Resource 

Ok ay , Her e s t h e Deal ... 


